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Policy and Regulations

EPA’s Spring 2024 Regulatory Agenda Now Available
On July 5, 2024, the Spring 2024 Unified Agenda was published to report on the actions administrative agencies plan to issue in the near and long term. Released by the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs, the Agenda provides important public notice and transparency about proposed regulatory and deregulatory actions within the Executive Branch. Search for EPA’s 2024 Spring Regulatory Agenda on Reginfo.gov.

Final Amendments to the Lime Manufacturing Plants NESHAP
On June 28, 2024, EPA finalized amendments to the National Emissions Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAP) for Lime Manufacturing Plants. This action establishes first-time maximum available control technology standards for previously unregulated emissions of hazardous air pollutants (HAP), including hydrogen chloride, mercury, organic HAP and dioxin/furans that will limit emissions from new and existing sources in the lime manufacturing source category. EPA estimates that installation of controls for these pollutants will significantly reduce total HAP from the lime manufacturing industry by nearly 900 tons each year, protecting air quality and public health. Read more about Lime Manufacturing Plant Standards.

EPA Proposes Requirements to Protect Workers and Consumers from Exposure to Toxic Solvent N-Methylpyrrolidone
On June 5, 2024, EPA announced a proposed rule under the Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA) that would protect workers and consumers from exposure to the solvent n-methylpyrrolidone (NMP). EPA’s 2020 risk evaluation found that this chemical causes serious health effects, including miscarriages and reduced fertility, as well as damage to the liver, kidneys, immune system and nervous system. If finalized, the rule would limit the concentration of NMP that would be allowed in some consumer and commercial products, establish strict workplace health controls for many uses of NMP, and ban some uses that cannot safely continue and for which alternatives already exist. Read the proposed NMP requirement's press release.

Removal of Affirmative Defense Provisions from Specified New Source Performance Standards and National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants
EPA is proposing amendments to several New Source Performance Standards (NSPS) and National Emission Standards for Hazardous Air Pollutants (NESHAP) under the Clean Air Act (CAA). Specifically, the EPA is proposing to remove the affirmative defense provisions associated with violation of emission standards due to malfunctions. These provisions are being proposed for removal because the EPA finds that they are inconsistent with a D.C. Circuit Court of Appeals decision that vacated affirmative defense provisions in one of the EPA's CAA regulations, and because the EPA finds that the reasoning in the decision applies equally to other CAA rules. Since the court decision, the EPA has been removing affirmative defense provisions from CAA rules when they were otherwise revised or amended. This action proposes to remove the remaining affirmative defense provisions more efficiently. Comments must be received on or before August 8, 2024. Read more about the removal of the affirmative defense provisions in the Federal Register.

Key Dates and Opportunities
EPA, DOE Announce $850 Million to Reduce Methane Pollution from the Oil and Gas Sector
On June 21, 2024, EPA and the U.S. Department of Energy announced that applications are open for $850 million in federal funding for projects that will help monitor, measure, quantify and reduce methane emissions from the oil and gas sectors as part of President Biden’s Investing in America agenda. Oil and natural gas facilities are the nation’s largest industrial source of methane, a climate “super pollutant” that is many times more potent than carbon dioxide and is responsible for approximately one third of the warming from greenhouse gases occurring today. Read more about the methane pollution funding opportunities in the press release.

EPA to Award $9.75 Million in Grants to Support Water Quality Monitoring and Protect the Health of Beachgoers
On June 13, 2024, EPA announced $9.75 million in grant funding to help coastal and the Great Lakes communities protect the health of beachgoers. The funding will assist many states, Tribes, and territories in conducting water quality monitoring and public notification programs for their beaches. Read more about the funds to support water quality monitoring in the press release.

EPA Awards $1.5 million to Support Promoting Readiness and Enhancing Proficiency to Advance Reporting and Data Program
On June 17, 2024, EPA announced it recently awarded $1.5 million to three organizations through the Promoting Readiness and Enhancing Proficiency to Advance Reporting and Data (PREPARED) program. This will provide technical assistance to help enhance EPA grant recipients’ ability to generate data and information necessary to evaluate program outcomes and improve the ability to understand impacts for communities. Read more about EPA's funding for reporting and data programs in the press release.

EPA Awards Over $8.8 million to Reduce Air Pollution from Wood Heaters
On June 25, 2024, EPA announced the award of an $8,804,000 grant under the Inflation Reduction Act (IRA) to the Northeast States for Coordinated Air Use Management (NESCAUM) and its nationwide network of partner air agencies. This funding will support emissions testing and other activities aimed at reducing air pollution from wood heaters. EPA is committed to addressing air pollution and protecting public health through science-based initiatives and collaboration with local, state, and Tribal partners. Read more about EPA's award to reduce air pollution from wood heaters in the press release.

Public Meetings of the Science Advisory Board Environmental Justice Science and Analysis Review Panel
EPA’s Science Advisory Board (SAB) announces two public meetings of the Science Advisory Board Environmental Justice Science and Analysis Review Panel. The purpose of the meetings is to discuss the panel's draft peer review report of the EPA's draft Revised Technical Guidance for Assessing Environmental Justice in Regulatory Analysis (EJTG). The panel will also discuss their self-initiated commentary outlining recommendations on advancing environmental justice science in rulemaking. The Science Advisory Board Environmental Justice Science and Analysis Review Panel will meet on July 25, 2024, from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. and July 30, 2024, from 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. Eastern Standard Time. Read more about the Science Advisory Board on EJTG in the Federal Register.

Ask SBEAP
Dear SBEAP: I opened a new small business about 10 months ago and need help determining whether any state or federal environmental compliance regulations apply to my facility. The facility does some paint and coating and generates small amounts of waste solvent from spray gun cleaning. How do I get started? 
-Budding Small Business Owner

Dear Budding: Good news, you have come to the right place to get answers to your questions. It is the business owner’s responsibility to determine which environmental regulations apply to their operations. After identifying which regulations the operation is subject to, the owner may need to secure any necessary permits and then meet specific regulatory performance standards. 
Operations, like the one described, that spray paints and coatings, and use solvents, should evaluate their air emissions, hazardous waste generation and the need to notify for stormwater discharges. As a small business, the easiest place to start is by contacting your state Small Business Environmental Assistance Program. These programs are called SBEAP for short, pronounced S-beep, and provide free and confidential environmental compliance assistance. The map on the National SBEAP website allows you to “click” on the state to find the specific state contact. 
Another resource for these regulations and specific industries are the environmental compliance pages on the nationalsbeap.org website. These pages provide a basic overview of air quality, hazardous waste and water quality regulations. 
So, stop wondering if any regulations apply to your small business and give your state SBEAP a call or send an email. In addition to answering your questions by phone or email, many state SBEAPs also offer on-site walk-through visits to help them better understand your operations. Again, to contact your state SBEAP, simply go to the national SBEAP map and click on your state. 

Spotlight

EPA Administrator Michael S. Regan Addresses EPA Staff to Mark Historic Environmental Progress Under President Biden
On June 27, 2024, EPA staff from headquarters and its 10 regional offices gathered for EPA Administrator Michael S. Regan’s keynote remarks to mark historic progress achieved under President Biden’s leadership to address climate change, advance environmental justice, and highlight unprecedented investments in science and career staff expertise. Under the banner of “Bold Promises, Real Results,” Administrator Regan touted progress to advance the President’s clear vision and bold agenda set forth on day one of his administration. Read more about the EPA Administrator's keynote address in the press release.

EPA Publishes its 2024-2027 Climate Adaptation Plan
On June 20, 2024, EPA released its 2024-2027 Climate Adaptation Plan, which describes agency actions to address the impacts of climate change and help build a more climate-resilient nation. The plan expands the agency’s efforts to ensure its programs, facilities, workforce and operations are increasingly resilient to climate change impacts. EPA plays a central role in the Biden-Harris Administration’s efforts to tackle the climate crisis and build a climate-resilient nation. The plan builds on work initiated in the 2014 and 2021 EPA Climate Adaptation Plans to incorporate climate adaptation into the agency’s programs, policies, rules, enforcement activities and operations. EPA has already made significant strides partnering with other federal agencies, states, Tribes, territories and local governments to promote climate resilience across the nation, placing a particular focus on advancing environmental justice. Nevertheless, more needs to be done given the magnitude of this global challenge. Read more about EPA's Climate Adaptation Plan in the press release.

EPA Announces $250,000 to Winners of the Small Communities ― Big Challenges Prize Competition
On June 21, 2024, EPA announced $250,000 in cash prizes for the winners of the Small Communities ― Big Challenges Prize Competition. The winners, representing local governments across five states, had innovative and unique strategies for engaging with their rural communities to identify environmental and public health needs of importance to the community. This engagement addresses longstanding needs because rural communities often do not receive as much support as more populous, urban communities and they also experience, across all ethnic and racial groups, a significantly higher poverty rate than urban America. Read more about EPA's Small Communities ― Big Challenge Competition in the press release.

EPA Releases Information that States and Tribes Can Use to Protect Local Fish from Toxic Tire Chemicals
[bookmark: _Hlk168580013]On June 10, 2024, EPA published water quality screening values under the Clean Water Act related to short-term concentrations of 6PPD and 6PPD-quinone (6PPD-q). These chemicals have been found in freshwater ecosystems and linked to runoff from automotive tire dust and debris. Once in freshwater, these chemicals are known toxins that can quickly cause fish-kill events. The EPA’s non-regulatory and non-binding screening values provide information that Tribes, states and local governments can use to monitor their waterways and help protect aquatic life from these harmful pollutants. Read more about protecting local fish from toxic tire chemicals in the press release.

Biden-Harris Administration Announces National Strategy to Reduce Food Loss and Waste and Recycle Organics  
On June 12, 2024, the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA), EPA, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA), and the White House, announced the “National Strategy for Reducing Food Loss and Waste and Recycling Organics” as part of President Biden’s whole-of-government approach to tackle climate change, feed people, address environmental justice, and promote a circular economy. The strategy released today provides tangible goals that the U.S. government partners, along with retailers and consumers, can work toward to help further prevent the loss and waste of food, increase recycling of food and other organic materials to support a more circular economy for all, reduce greenhouse gas emissions, save households and businesses money, and build cleaner, healthier communities. Read more about the National Strategy to Reduce Food Loss in the press release.



